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True Mother approved our appointments for the FFWPU Heavenly Europe and Middle East Group 
Blessed Family, Witnessing and Outreach, and Youth and Students. 
 
Orlande Schenk is Director of the Blessed Family Department 

 

Martine Masner is Witnessing and Outreach Director 

 

Ms. Jeong-hye Yeom is Special Youth Envoy & Coordinator of Youth and Students for Peace 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
Late last week we received an official letter from our International Headquarters in Korea confirming 
True Mother’s approval of our personnel appointments of Directors of three very important, group-wide 
departments: Blessed Family, Witnessing and Outreach, and Youth and Students. This marks another 
important step in our transition from the three former regions of Europe, the Middle East and the 
Northeast to the one unified Heavenly Europe and Middle East Group. 
 
We wanted to take a moment to welcome these directors to their new positions and also to thank all those 
who have served in these roles until now. 
 
First of all, it is our great pleasure to announce the appointment of Mrs. Orlande Schenk as the incoming 
Director of the Blessed Family Department. As I think most of you know, she is a busy mother with three 
young children, and has served for quite some time as the assistant director with special responsibility for 
the 2nd Generation. We are very grateful to Orlande and her family for making this new offering and are 
sure she will be very successful. 
 
We want to thank David and Kyung Ja Hanna for their service in Europe and throughout the region; 
Galina Chernomorets in the Northeast and Mr. Sachiyo Yamasaki in the Middle East. All of them will 
stay on as advisers during this time of transition. Thank you everyone! 



 

 

 
Next, we want to thank Martine Masner and her family for accepting the position of witnessing and 
outreach director for our entire regional group. Over the past six months, Martine has led the successful 
witnessing revival in Prague, with the help and participation of our Czech family and young people from 
STF and the GPA from America. Now she will seek to expand this model to each of our six regions. 
 
Thank you to Alexei Saveliev and to Mr. Jong-in Park, who previously served as witnessing directors for 
the Northeast and Middle East. I am happy to announce that they will continue to develop this most 
important mission throughout their current regions. 
 
Thirdly, our special youth envoy, Ms. Jeong-hye Yeom, has been reconfirmed on the group level, and is 
taking the additional role as the group coordinator of Youth and Students for Peace. She has been doing a 
great job, especially with the youth mobilisations for Senegal and Vienna and the follow up work in 
Vienna. 
 
I know that all of us wish all three of our new directors the very best of heavenly fortune and that we will 
all work together as one team to bring a new level of victory throughout our region. Great blessings are 
coming: we are indeed God’s winning team! 
 
Sincerely 
 
Michael and Fumiko Balcomb 
Group Chair 
 
 
 
 


